
Minutes of the Meeting

Delta Sierra Chapter, California Dressage Society

Meeting called to order:  5:45 on February 11, 2012, at Café Bravo, Oakdale, CA.

Members Present:  Greg Harper, Jackie Johnson, M. J. Misailidis, Sally Rucker, Gina Barr, Sandy Jacobsen, Kim Lemke, Monica Fay, Mary Duffy, Joan Cinquini

Treasurer’s Report:  January’s balance is $1887.84.

Old Business:

1.  Monica Fay reported that the website is  now updated and accessible directly or through the CDS link.  She will have to reregister the domain name for $70. - 80., and the site will then be searchable.  These funds have already been allocated.

New Business:

1.  Monica Fay will develop a Facebook page for the chapter.

2.  The chapter Competition Clinics will be held on April 15 at Bridlewood in Copperopolis with Sandy Jacobsen and on June 3 at Marilyn Rickman’s in Sonora, clinician TBA. 

a.  Joan Cinquini will develop an entry form for the clinics and will act as overall coordinator.  Monica Fay will manage the Bridlewood clinic, and Marilyn Rickman will manage her clinic.

b.  Information about the clinics will be emailed to all members and placed on the Delta-Sierra Facebook page.

c.  Insurance for the clinics will be covered by CDS.

d.  The clinics will cost $50. for a 30 minute session, plus stabling and/or haul in costs at each location. The stabling fee at Bridlewood will be $25. per night; haul in will be $15. Participants must specify which test they wish to ride and are encouraged to bring a copy of the test.  The test will be ridden first for a score; the rest of the session will include instruction and a reride of the test or part of the test if desired, but only the first ride will be scored.

3.  A High Score Award for each level will be offered to riders participating in the Competition Clinics and/or the Diamond Bar Dressage Schooling Shows on May 12 and October 20.  There are two other schooling shows to be held in Atwater which may also participate in this program.  Requirements for these awards are as follows:

a.  The rider must be a member of the Delta Sierra Chapter of the CDS.

b.  A minimum of two scores for a given level from a minimum of two shows and/or clinics must be submitted.  The rider may submit as many scores for a given level as desired.

c.  It is the sole responsibility of the rider to submit scores as a copy of the front page of the test to the awards secretary, Joan E. Cinquini, by mail or email.  No faxes please.  Scores may be submitted at any time up to the deadline, Oct. 31, 2012.

d.  The award will be given to the highest average of all scores submitted by each rider for each level.

e.  Joan Cinquini was designated to alter the previous high point program still present on the website but which had been eliminated by vote of the board approximately two years ago.

4.  The Wine and Art Festival will be held at Bridlewood in September or October. Kim must first find out if there are any competing local events in order to set the date.  Kim must designate a non-profit organization in order to obtain a beer and wine permit.  She asked whether the Delta Sierra Chapter would be interested in providing volunteers to obtain the support of wineries and breweries, collect items for the silent auction, and manage the BBQ food service in return for some of the funds earned by this event.   She is planning on wine and food tasting, live music, art exhibits, horse demonstrations, and a dog and child costume contest.  This item was tabled for further discussion.

5.  There are many chapter sponsored and open events now listed on the website.

6. The new program for year-end volunteer awards was tabled for further discussion.  The old volunteer awards listed on the website were eliminated by board vote approximately two years ago.

7.  The requirements for participation in the CDS Amateur Clinic are still in place and will be reviewed at the next meeting.

8.  The next meeting will be held on Monday, March 19, at Kim Lemke’s house in Copperopolis at 5:30.  The CDS annual awards will be distributed at this meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Joan E. Cinquini, secretary


